
July 2012 

Our purpose is to encourage everyone through friendship to know Jesus Christ 

and to help each other develop our God-given talents for His Glory.  

Contact: Vanessa 550 5651, Email: cffdauckland@gmail.com 
Internet: www.cmwdt.org.nz (CFFD page) and Facebook 

We have  recently had a great Pancake Breakfast and AGM. 
 
As well as munching into some Pancakes we got on with the business of 
the AGM. Ges Carter gave us a few acronyms of what AGM could mean 
but we all agree that it is About God’s Ministry. 
 
Jordy Milroy spoke well about his skytower climb and raising money for 
disabled kids in Samoa. Jordy is now looking to scale to further heights 
and climb some other buildings around the world. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
North Shore - We have been given an opportunity to start up an area 
group on the North Shore. If you are interested in being part of the North 
Shore area group please let us know. The North Shore area group is 
officially starting on Sunday 2nd September at 2pm. See page 3 for 
details. 

 
Kevin’s BIG shave off - We are raising $1000.00 to shave off 
Kevin Gill’s beard. Apparently Kevin has not been clean shaven 
for at least 30 years. 
 
If you would like to donate to this worthy course for us to see 
Kevin without his beard please deposit into the CFFD Auckland 
Bank Account: 010142  0029685  02.  



We would like to offer our sincere 
condolences to the families of Willie Leota 
and Amanda Sutherland who passed away 
recently, especially to Leata Leota and to 
Willie’s children, Bethany and Jabez and 
also to Norm Sutherland and Kim Jamieson 
who Norm and Amanda have been care 
giving for. 
 
Both Willie and Amanda were greatly 
involved with CMWDT and CFFD. 

 
Willie came to our camp this year as a helper and had been involved for many 
years. 
 
Amanda used to be involved with CFFD Auckland and was the chairperson of 
the committee in the early 2000’s.  
 
One of the most memorable moments 
was when Norm and Amanda 
presented “Heavenly News” at our 
2007 camp and dressed up as Angels. 
 
After involvement with the CFFD 
Auckland committee finished Amanda 
was involved with Joy Ministries. 
Amanda was in the J4J (Jamin’ for 
Jesus) band and more recently took on 
the role of running the data projector for 
Joy Ministries. 
 
Willie and Amanda attended Eden Assembly of God Church that Geoff Wiklund 
pastors. Amanda was involved in the music ministry at Eden and was the 
worship leader there. 
 
We will miss Willie and Amanda greatly from our CFFD Auckland family but 

know that they are now in heaven with the Lord. 



Starting 
Sunday 2nd September 2pm 

 
Northcote Baptist Church 
67 Eban Ave, Northcote 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please bring a plate 
for afternoon tea. 

 
ALL WELCOME 

Elevate National Camp 
(Soon to be new CMWDT name) 

Friday 19th - Monday 22nd October 
Camp forms available from the Centre 

173 Mt Smart Road, Onehunga 
Ph: 636 4763 Email: info@cmwdt.org.nz 

Saturday 8th December 
Northcote Baptist Church 
67 Eban Avenue, Northcote 

7pm to 9:30pm 
Cost: to be confirmed 




